BRIDGEWATER at LAKE PICKET HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

c\o Community Management Professionals Inc.

4700 Millenia Blvd. ● Suite 515

Orlando, Florida 32839

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

September 7, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 7:12 P. M. by Dale Sorenson.

Introductions:   Board of Directors: Pete Roldan, Blake Mason and Dale Sorenson were present.   Pablo Aguayo and  Carol Kluza were absent.  Jack Sergio and Bob Borg, LCAM’s from Community Management Professionals were also present.   
A certification of Directors quorum was given.
Proof of meeting notice was given.

Minutes Approval: 
The August 3, 2011 BOD meeting minutes were approved by motion made by Blake Mason and seconded by Pete Roldan, all approved.
Manager’s Report:

The Manager’s report including CMP activities,  Delinquency Report and violations  was given by Bob Borg,.  
Old Business:

Pool Surface Repairs – The Board will meet with others vendors and make a decision to install a new deck surface for the Back pool over the Winter months.
Paint Color Books – Dale will coordinate with Board and Sherwin-Williams on paint books.
Front Entrance Retainer Wall and landscape – Wall project will be inspected by Seminole Masonry to resolve issue concerning the footers.  Dale Sorenson will then complete the irrigation and plant installation and CMP will have the lights connected. 
 Non-Compliance Meeting – will be set up for the first hearing meeting.  The first list of properties to be fined has been established. 
Fountain repairs – CMP presented two bids and will proceed with fountain repairs.  CMP will look at obtaining insurance for the fountain equipment.
Shade Structure – CMP obtained bids and reviewed with the Board.  Costs were high and Board requested to look at less costly types of shade structures.
Glider – posts were removed and Board is considering a bench to replace glider swing.

Swing Set Repairs – Fred from CMP will repair by the September 15th.

New Business:

Speed Bump painting – Dale Sorenson reported that Orange County is reviewing.
Front entrance small sign – CMP will repair by the end of September.
2012 Budget:  Jack Sergio gave Board a copy of the 2012 proposed budget.

Clubhouse Gutter:  Board requested CMP to install a gutter on the front of Clubhouse per previous bids.

HOA Phone: Blake Mason motioned to purchase a phone for the President for HOA business.  Pete Roldan seconded, all approved and the motion carried.
Next Meeting – will be held on October 5th – this will be the Budget meeting.
There being no further business to discuss, Blake Mason motioned to adjourn, Pete Roldan seconded and the motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 8:25 P. M.
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